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It may be nit-picking to point out that Turkeys are not in the pheasant family 
(p.187), that the Latin specific name should not be capitalized (~226)) that one of 
the chief values of the Arm and Hammer soda cards (p.331) was that the paintings 
were done by L. A. Fuertes (not mentioned), and that Longspurs are not “true larks” 
(p.72). These are very minor errors. An index would be helpful. 

Put this book on your coffee table-pick it up and read a chapter or two at a time. 
One can dip into it at any time on any page with enjoyment.-SALLY HOYT SPOFFORD. 

EDITORIAL 

For several years it has been the intended policy of the Wilson Bulletin editor not to 
allow literature citations that refer to “in-house” reports and other similar documents 
that are not available to the scientific community. Occasionally such citations have been 
published. In recent months the number of such citations in manuscripts submitted to 
the Wilson Bulletin has multiplied. This increase no doubt reflects government recogni- 
tion of environmental problems and its bureaucratic response: environmental impact 
statements, detailed permit applications, management plans for endangered species, 
etc. Because some of these reports contain the raw data on which a manuscript is based, 
citation of them may be important. While I still do not encourage the practice, where 
necessary, such citations will be allowed if the author is willing to deposit a copy of 
the report (or the appropriate portion of it) in the Josselyn Van Tyne Memorial Library. 
Notice of the availability of the report will then be made in the Wilson Bulletin. 

In addition to the above service, Wilson members should be aware that the Van Tyne 
Library also acts as a depository for English translations of foreign ornithological litera- 
ture. Many translations are already available on request. If you have English transla- 
tions of foreign literature that you are willing to share with the ornithological com- 
munity, please send them to the Josselyn Van Tyne Memorial Library, The University 
of Michigan, Museum of Zoology, Ann Arbor, MI 48104. 

Finally, the stock of many back issues of the Wilson Bulletin is low. If you have 
extra copies that are collecting dust, please consider donating them to the Wilson Society. 
Such donations are tax deductible and sale of the copies will facilitate the continued 
growth and services of the Van Tyne Library. 

This issue of The Wilson Bulletin was published on 29 September 1975. 


